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District of Columbia Government

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Agenda for March 13, 2008


7:00 pm 
Call to order, adopt agenda and approve previous meeting’s minutes – starts on page 3
7:05
Community Comments (2 minutes each)

7:10
Officer Reports:


Chair (2 minutes)

Vice-Chair (2 minutes)
 
Secretary (2 minutes) 


Treasurer (2 minutes) - starts on page 22
1. Approve treasurer’s report and previous month’s disbursements.

2. Approve monthly photocopying expenses. 
7:15
Single Member District reports (2 minutes each)


Standing Committee Reports:
7:20
Alcohol Beverage Licensing – starts on page 23
1. Recommendation: The Committee unanimously recommends a comprehensive plan to introduce the recognition program for license holders who have signed VA’s with this ANC (advertisement, newspaper article, personal meetings, presentation, website listing).  

2. Next meeting – 7:00 p.m., March 18, 2008 (3rd Tuesday)
7:25
Economic Development and Zoning – starts on page 25
1. Recommendation: The Committee unanimously recommends that the Commission send a letter to Mayor Fenty, Tommy Wells, Vincent Gray and Kwame Brown and other city council members asking that the current H Street TIF RFP be withdrawn and that a new one be issued that allowed all H Street business owners to apply for TIF funding.
2. Recommendation: The Committee unanimously recommends Dr. Ronneberg solicit suggestions from the ANC Commissioners and Committee Chairs for representatives to the Zoning Code Working Groups and make these recommendations at the full ANC meeting.
3. Recommendation:  The Committee unanimously recommends sending a letter to DCRA asking that the building permits for 1222 Maryland Ave NE be revoked and only be reissued for a 2-unit or single family dwelling structure.  The Committee also unanimously recommends that the ANC appeal the current building permits to the BZA.   

4. Recommendation:  The Committee unanimously recommends the Joe Fengler appoint a ANC 6A representative to the 510 8th St. NE HPRB case.

5. Next meeting – 7:00 p.m., March 19, 2008 (3rd Wednesday)
7:45
Community Outreach – starts on page 29
1. Next meeting – 7:00 p.m., March 17, 2008 (3rd Monday)
7:45
Public Safety – starts on page 30
1. Next meeting –No March Meeting (Quarterly)
7:45
Transportation and Public Space Committee – starts on page 32
1. Recommendation: The Committee unanimously recommends a letter be sent to appropriate city agencies asking for follow up, within 30 days, on outstanding action items requested by ANC6A between January 2007 and March 2008. These items include:
i. DDOT:
1. 1125 G St, NE public space violation (Oct 2006)
2. 29 15th St, NE public space violation (Feb 2007)
3. Request to allow parking on Florida Avenue outside of rush hour and consideration of taxi cab zone on H Street (May, 2007)
4. Traffic signal modification at 9th/E/Maryland Avenue (June 2007)

5. Public space violation concerns – driveways, electric meters, parking on sidewalks (Oct 2007)

6. Car sharing enforcement request (Oct 2007) 
7. Request to close abandoned curb cuts on 1400 MD Ave, 600 14th St with addition of curb side parking (Feb 2008)
ii. DPR

1. Request for inspection of Kingsman Field sprinkler system (Sep 2007)
2. Recommendation: The Committee unanimously recommends support of the curb cut application for 1900 Constitution Avenue, NE on the condition that Mr. Cumbay’s application materials be modified to reflect installation of a driveway and curb cut no more than 10 feet in width.
3. Recommendation: The Committee unanimously recommends a letter seeking public space enforcement of a soft drink dispenser located on a sidewalk outside of 910 13th St, NE.
4. Next meeting – 7:00 p.m., March 17, 2008 (3rd Monday)
8:00
Unfinished Business 

8:00
New Business – starts on page 45 
1. 820 8th St, NE Transitional Housing Project

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Miner Elementary School

February 14, 2008

Minutes

The meeting convened at 7:00 PM.
  
Present:  Commissioners Alberti, Holmes, Marshall, Nixon, and Schultheiss 
Absent: Commissioners Beatty, Fengler, Mack

In the absence of Chairman Fengler, the meeting was chaired by Vice Chair Holmes

1. Agenda

Mr. Alberti asked that the issue of a curb cut at 1906 Constitution Avenue NE be added to New Business.  He also asked that the issue of increasing the budget for grants be added to the Treasurer’s Report.  Mr. Schultheiss requested that the adoption of 2008 goals be added to the Transportation Committee report.  The agenda, as amended, was approved without objection.

 2. Minutes
The January minutes were adopted without objection.

 3. Community Comments

Buffy Browstein, of Casey Trees, spoke about the organization’s programs, included its summer high school program, the fact that trees were now available for planting by private individuals, that Casey Trees runs an Urban Forester program; and that three public tree plantings are scheduled for Ward 6 this spring.

Rick Uzes of the Rosedale Citizen’s Alliance (RCA) and John Cotten of the Rosedale Youth Institute (RYI) each spoke about their programs at the Rosedale Recreation Center.  Mr. Cotton, in particular, said that the RYI wants to do community outreach with the participants in his program and that they could be available to volunteer with the ANC for such jobs as passing out flyers.  He said he can be reached at jfcotten87@yahoo.com or 301/641-3421.
 4. Officer Reports
Vice Chair
Mr. Holmes reported that volunteers are currently surveying properties in Rosedale for historic purposes so the community can learn about itself.

Treasurer
Mr. Alberti presented the Treasurer’s Report.  The opening balance of the checking account was $19,136.97.  The savings account had an opening balance of $4,176.77, and there was an interest payment of $1.08, for a balance of $4,177.83.  The following disbursements were approved: $2,057.70 to The Current Newspapers/Voice of the Hill for 12 monthly ads (Check #1352); $276.52 for FedEx/Kinkos for November 07 statement (Check #1353); $884 for Campus Team West for Spingarn HS Grant (Check #1354); $127.50 to Roberta Weiner for transcribing minutes (Check #1355); $318 to 123 Stickers for ABLE Cooperating Business stickers (Check #1356); $25 to the ANC Security Fund (Check #1357); $15.85 to National Geographic for Kids for a grant to Maury School PSTA (Check #1358); $19.98 to KidDiscover for a grant to Maury school PSTA (Check #1359); $19.95 to National Wildlife Federation for a periodical for a grant to Maury School PSTA (Check #1360); $22.90 to Nick Magazine for a grant to Maury School PSTA (Check #1361); 22.90 to Follett Library Resources for a grant to Maury School PSTA (Check #1362); $25 to Nicholas Alberti for Petty Cash (Check #1363); $264.09 to FedEx/Kinko’s for the December 07 statement (Check #1364).  The closing balance was $14,808.55.

 
Motion: Commissioner Alberti moved/Mr. Marshall seconded a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report.  It was approved without objection.

Motion: Mr. Alberti moved/Mr. Holmes seconded a motion that $600 be approved for copying for ANC materials, and that up to $60 be approved for copying for each Committee’s materials and each SMD’s materials for the next month.  The motion was accepted without objection

Quarterly Report

Motion: Mr. Alberti moved/Mr. Schultheiss seconded a motion to approve the Quarterly Report for the first quarter of FY 08.  It passed without objection.

Grants Budget

Mr. Alberti raised the issue that the grants allocation has been budgeted at $8000 for the fiscal year.  The grant to the Capitol Hill Restoration Society for the historic survey was $4000, and on this meeting’s agenda is a grant of $4000 to the Rosedale Community Association.  He said that the ANC should discuss how much they want to allocate for grants.  The guidelines are moot. 

Motion: Mr. Schultheiss moved/Mr. Marshall seconded a motion to increase the grants budget to $12,000.

In response to a question, Ms. Nelson said that the only groups that have expressed interest currently are Joy of Motion, which is not ready to apply, and $1500 for the Teen Summit.  She said she feels she does not have the authority to tell people they can’t apply, and its dishonest to help people with their applications and then tell them there’s no money for them. 

The motion passed without objection.

 5. Single Member District Reports
Mr. Marshall reported that the situation with the Pilgrim Baptist Church transitional housing project is confusing—one minute they’re doing it, the next they’re not.  Commissioner Marshall has written a letter on the transitional housing situation, and on the elevator he wants to add to the building.

He also reported that there was a Verizon tower on top of Jimmy’s Tires that needs to be rebuilt, and they are talking about putting it into the alley.  Drew Ronneberg reported that he had seen Dan Tangherlini and he’s interested in pursuing it if it’s a zoning violation.

Mr. Alberti reported that he has been meeting with representatives of Brown AME Church on Sunday parking, looking for an agreement on not parking in the traffic lane on Constitution Avenue on Sundays.  The pastor will be coming to the March ANC meeting.

He also reported that there will be a CHRS-sponsored walking tour of the Lincoln Park area on March 15th at 2 p.m., meeting at the Maury School—13th and Constitution.

 6. Committees
ABL

There was no report from the ABL Committee

Economic Development and Zoning
820 8th Street NE

Dr. Ronneberg reported that the Committee looked at whether the proposed ex-offender rehabilitation home at 820 8th Street NE was permitted under the zoning regulations.  Their conclusion is that the facility requires a special exception from BZA before a Certificate of Occupancy can be issued.  The committee recommends that a letter be send to DCRA pointing out that the proposed use of 820 8th Street NE meets the definition of an adult rehabilitation home, and requesting that no Certificate of Occupancy be issued until a special exception is granted to the owner of the facility.

Dr. Ronneberg said that it should be categorized as a rehabilitation facility because the residents are on parole and can’t live outside the facility.  

Motion: Mr. Schultheiss moved that the ANC accept the recommendation of the ED&Z Committee to send a letter to DCRA requesting the withholding of a Certificate of Occupancy until the owner obtains zoning relief for the facility.

Mr. Alberti offered an amendment that the letter to DCRA should say that it should investigate whether it is a transitional facility, rather that asserting that it is because every case is different.  Ms. Nixon suggested that the Department of Mental Health will have to license the facility.  

Motion: Mr. Alberti offered an amendment to send a letter to the Office of the Attorney General requesting its ruling on whether the facility requires a special exception.  The amendment passed unanimously.

The original motion, as amended, passed unanimously.

225 9th Street NE
This is a request for support of a Historic Preservation application for the excavation of a rear yard at 225 9th Street NE, and the construction of a rear addition and patio area.  Because it is sunken, the addition will be minimally visible from the rear and will not affect neighboring properties.  Motion: Ms. Nixon moved/Mr. Holmes seconded a motion to support the committee’s recommendation to support the application for an addition to 225 9th Street NE.  The motion passed without objection.

1131 D Street NE
This is a request for support for an addition to the side of a house at 1131 D Street NE. The applicant did not appear before the PZE Committee, and did not provide the letters of support from his neighbors requested by the Committee, The existing plans have several problems, including ambiguous property lines, a lack of adequate information about the materials to be used, and there is a need to clarify several design issues.  There are also problems with the use of existing curb cuts.  The Committee recommends that the ANC oppose the application

Motion: Mr. Alberti moved/Mr. Holmes seconded a motion to oppose the HPRB application for support for the addition at 1131 D Street NE.  Mr. Alberti suggested that the reasons be included in the letter.  The motion passed without objection.
Reporting of After-Hours Construction to DCRA
In September, DCRA Director Linda Argo gave the ANC a phone number that could be used to report after-hours and weekend illegal construction. Dr. Ronneberg reported that when he called that number he was told that MPD handled illegal construction violations on the weekends.  Several other Commissioners reported similar unresponsiveness on calling that number.  

Motion: Mr. Schultheiss moved/Ms. Nixon seconded a motion to accept the Committee’s recommendation to send a letter to Director Argo telling her that calling 727-6161 was not effective in leading to the investigation of illegal construction after hours and on weekends.  The motion passed without objection.

Motion:  Mr. Schultheiss moved/Mr. Alberti seconded a motion to accept the Committee’s report.  The motion passed without objection.

Community Outreach
Grants  

Motion: Ms. Nixon moved/Mr. Alberti seconded a motion to accept the Committee’s recommendation to provide a grant of $4,230 for two sets of uniforms for the football team sponsored by the Rosedale Citizens’ Alliance (RCA) and the Rosedale Youth Institute (RYI) that is headquartered at the Rosedale Recreation Center.  The motion passed without objection.  Rick Uzes, representing the RCA, and John Cotton, representing RYI, were present to answer questions.
Motion:  Mr. Alberti moved/Mr. Holmes seconded a motion to accept the Committee’s recommendation to approve a grant of $4000 to the Capitol Hill Restoration Society to undertake a historic buildings survey of the structures on H Street NE, which are not covered by the previous grant to CHRS for a historic building survey.  The motion passed without objection.
New ANC Listserv
Elizabeth Nelson asked for approval of a new listserv she is setting up to better serve the ANC’s needs.  She currently uses a list in Word that does not permit her to send a mailing to the complete ANC list at one time.  She has, working with the ANC’s partner at Gallaudet, established a Yahoo group to be used solely for communication on official ANC business. Motion: Mr. Schultheiss moved/Mr. Holmes seconded a motion to accept the Committee’s recommendation to institute a new ANC listserv.  The motion passed without objection.

Motion: Mr. Schultheiss moved/Mr. Alberti seconded a motion to accept language Ms. Nelson developed to let subscribers know about the change, and what the purpose of the listserv is.  Mr. Alberti suggested that the language be explicit in saying that the listserv is solely for Commissioners and Committee chairs to disseminate information.  The motion passed without objection.

Motion: Mr. Alberti moved/Mr. Schultheiss seconded a motion to accept the Committee report.  It passed without objection.

Public Safety
Ms. Nixon announced that the Committee had met, but had no action items, and would meet the third Monday of the month.

Transportation
Motion: Mr. Schultheiss moved/Mr. Alberti seconded the Committee’s recommendation that the ANC approve the goals established by the Committee for 2008.  The motion passed without objection.

National Marathon
Motion: Mr. Alberti moved/Mr. Schultheiss seconded a motion to accept the Committee’s recommendation to support the National Marathon. Mr. Schultheiss said that at the ANC’s suggestion, the route had been modified.  The motion passed without objection.

H Street Shuttle Bus
Mr. Mahmoud announced that Councilmember Wells had identified funds for the proposed H Street shuttle bus that will run from Benning Road to Union Station.  The bus will be an “express,” not making the same number of stops that a regular bus does.  
Motion: Ms. Nixon moved/Mr. Alberti seconded a motion to accept the Committee’s recommendation to send a letter to Councilmember Wells applauding his action in identifying the funds for the shuttle bus.  The motion passed without objection.

Removal of Curb Cuts at 1400 Maryland Avenue
Mr. Schultheiss said that if the unnecessary curb cuts were removed on the street at 14th and Maryland Avenue it would increase the available parking, as the H Street construction gets under way.  He also suggested moving the X8 bus stops.  He said this could serve as a test case for other vacant properties. 
Motion: Mr. Alberti moved/Mr. Schultheiss seconded a motion to accept the Committee’s recommendation to send a letter to DDOT urging the removal of curb cuts on 14th Street and Maryland Ave. NE to increase parking.  The motion passed without objection.

Car Sharing
Mr. Mahmoud reported that the Committee has undertaken an analysis of the car-sharing program and discussed several recommendations to enhance the program.  
Motion: Mr. Alberti moved/Mr. Holmes seconded a motion to accept the Committee’s recommendation to send a letter of support to DDOT for the ZipCar program, including the Committee’s recommendations.  Mr. Marshall questioned the effectiveness of the program, and was told that it has proved very successful in reducing the purchase and use of private automobiles in the District.  The motion passed without objection.

Removal of Parking Restriction Signs
Mr. Schultheiss reported that the parking restriction signs on the east side of 13th and D Streets NE no longer match the use on the street, i.e. a formerly commercial block has been replaced with a condominium, and the signs should be changed so that residents can have greater access to the street.  
Motion: Mr. Alberti moved/Mr. Holmes seconded a motion to accept the Committee’s recommendation to work on removing the parking restriction signs.  The motion passed without objection.

 7. New Business
Mr. Alberti reported that a notice for a curb cut at 1905 Constitution Avenue NE was received by the ANC after the comment period had expired.
Motion:  Mr. Holmes moved/Ms. Nixon seconded a motion to write to the Office of Public Space to have the comment period extended so the ANC can analyze and comment on the curb cut, and if no delay or reconsideration is possible, to oppose the curb cut.  The motion passed without objection.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 pm.
February 19, 2008

Councilmember Tommy Wells
1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW
Suite 408
Washington, DC 20004

Re:
Bus Shuttle Service for H Street/Benning Road Corridor

Dear Councilmember Wells:

At our regularly scheduled public meeting on February 14, 2008, our Commission voted unanimously to support the establishment of a new shuttle bus service along the H Street/Benning Road corridor.  We are particularly pleased that you were able to identify funds for this project in the city council’s recently approved supplemental appropriations for fiscal year 2008.

We look forward to working with you on bringing this much needed bus service to the greater Northeast community.  Please do not hesitate to call on us should you require a conduit for obtaining additional community input on this project.  Should you require further assistance, please contact Omar Mahmud of our Transportation and Public Space Committee at (202) 546-1520 or familymahmud@yahoo.com.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler, Chair
Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A


Cc: 

Director Emeka Moneme, DDOT

Omar Mahmud, Chair, ANC Transportation Committee

February 21, 2008

Mr. David Maloney 

Historic Preservation Review Board

801 North Capitol Street, NE

Suite 3000

Washington, DC 20002

RE: HPA #08-123 (225 9th Street, NE)

Dear Mr. Maloney:

At our regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting on February 14, 2008, our Commission voted 5-0 (with five commissioners required for a quorum) to support the above referenced application. 

The applicant, Mr. Louis Fiore, presented plans to our Commission for the excavation and construction of a rear addition onto his primary residence. Mr. Fiore testified that the addition will be “sunken” so as to limit its visibility from the rear of the property.

Given that the addition would not adversely affect the air or light of the neighboring properties and abides by the historic guidelines set forth by HPRB, the Commission supports Mr. Fiore’s application.

If you have any questions, please contact Ms. Annie Swingen at annieswingen6a04@gmail.com or (571) 236-5376.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Cc: 
Mrs. Nancy Metzger, CHRS


Mr. Jonathan Mellon, HPO


Mr. Louis Fiore

February 19, 2008

District Department of Transportation

941 N. Capitol Street NE

Washington, DC 20002

Attn: Ms. Karina Ricks

 

Re:
Proposed Curb Cut Closings at 14th St and Maryland Ave NE

At our regularly scheduled public meeting on February 14, 2008, our Commission unanimously voted to request changes to 700 block of 14th Street and the 1400 block of Maryland Avenue NE as well as to the intersection of 14th with Maryland.  Specifically, the ANC requests DDOT to take the following actions:

· Remove five curb cuts in front of vacant properties along the north side of the 1400 block of Maryland Avenue and the east side of 700 block of 14th Street.

· Relocate the westbound X8 bus stop on Maryland Avenue to the far (i.e., west) side of the intersection to improve efficiency and reduce the length of the stop (from 100 to 50 feet)

· Remove rush hour parking restrictions on the west side of 14th Street between H Street and Maryland Avenue.

· Allow parking along the east side of the 700 block of 14th Street which is currently prohibited.

· Remove parking restrictions and add parking along the north side of the 1400 block of Maryland Avenue 

Vacant property owners should not be rewarded with curb cuts that come at the expense of the general public by eliminating curb side parking spaces.  Further the curb cuts are located in an area that should place a priority on developing a pedestrian friendly environment.  The attached photos represent the current state of the intersection, parking signage, and curb cuts.  The five curb cuts labeled “Vacant Property with Curb Cuts to Street” are the curb cuts discussed above.

If you have any questions, please contact ANC 6A Transportation Committee Chair Omar Mahmud at (202) 546-1520 or via email at familymahmud@yahoo.com.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Cc: 

Omar Mahmud, Chair, ANC Transportation Committee

Maryland Avenue curb cuts to vacant property
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Parking restriction sign on west side of 14th Street

[image: image3.jpg]


  

Overview of area

[image: image4.jpg]



February 19, 2008

Christopher Browne
Director, Sports Initiatives & Business Development
Greater Washington Sports Alliance
1725 I Street, N.W. Suite 200
Washington, D.C. 20006
Email: cbrowne@gwsportsalliance.com

Diane Romo Thomas
Director, Community Relations
Greater Washington Sports Alliance
1725 I Street, N.W. Suite 200
Washington, D.C. 20006
Email: dthomas@gwsportsalliance.com

Re:
2008 Wirefly National Marathon

Dear Mr. Browne and Ms. Thomas,

At our regularly scheduled Commission meeting on February 14, 2008, we voted unanimously to support the 2008 Wirefly National Marathon scheduled for March 29, 2008.  We are particularly pleased with your plans to limit E. Capitol Street’s closure to around three hours and to notify ANC 6A residents of race day interruptions.

We appreciate your efforts to encourage community participation and wish you much success with your event this year.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler, Chair
Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A


Cc:
Tommy Wells, Councilmember Ward 6

February 11, 2008

Peter Feather, Chairman

Alcohol Beverage Regulatory Administration

941 North Capitol, NE

Washington, DC 20002

Dear Chairman Feather:

At our regularly scheduled meeting on January 10, 2008, with a quorum present, our Commission voted unanimously to support the issuance of a stipulated or temporary liquor Class Tavern license to SOVA located at 1359 H Street, NE.

The owner of SOVA, Mr. Frank Hankins, has appeared before our Commission to explain his plans to include a wine bar to his existing coffee bar.  Our Commission supports the issuance of the stipulated license.

On Behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

February 28, 2008

Ms. Linda Argo

Director 

Department of Consumer and Regulatory Affairs

941 North Capitol Street NE, Room 9500

Washington, DC 20002

Re:  Reporting illegal construction on the weekends

Dear Ms. Argo,

At ANC 6A’s September 13, 2007 meeting, community residents expressed concern about the frequency of illegal construction during the weekend and the lack of Department of Consumer Affairs (DCRA) and Metropolitan Police Department (MPD) enforcement.  You responded that DCRA had weekend duty officers that could be contacted at 727-6161.  

Several community residents have tried to report illegal weekend construction to this number and were told that DCRA did not have weekend inspectors and that MPD should be contacted instead.  The city employees who answered the phone at 727-6161 did not appear to understand that you and your senior advisors were advising residents to call this number to report illegal construction   Because MPD’s response to calls of weekend illegal construction ranges from lackluster to non-existent, the community appears to have no mechanism to report and shut down weekend illegal construction.  

Could you please investigate why the reports of illegal weekend construction to 727-6161 are not being investigated and let our ANC know how residents should report future incidents?

If you have any questions, please contact Dr. Drew Ronneberg at ronneberg6a02@gmail.com or (202) 431-4305.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

February 28, 2008

Ms. Linda Argo

Director 

Department of Consumer and Regulatory Affairs

941 North Capitol Street NE, Room 9500

Washington, DC 20002

Re:  Pilgrim Baptist/Adult Rehabilitation Home at 820 8th Street NE

Dear Ms. Argo,

At our regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting on February 14, 2008, our Commission voted unanimously to request that DCRA investigate whether the proposed use at 820 8th St. NE meets the definition of an Adult Rehabilitation Home.  Title 11, Section 199 of District of Columbia Municipal Regulations defines an adult rehabilitation home as:

a facility providing residential care for one (1) or more individuals sixteen (16) years of age or older who are charged by the United States Attorney with a felony offense, or any individual twenty-one (21) years of age or older, under pre-trial detention or sentenced court orders.

This facility will be run by Pilgrim Baptist Church, through its A.S.P.I.R.E. (Active Solutions Propelling Individuals to Reach Excellence) program.  Reverend Louis P. Jones II of Pilgrim Baptist Church discussed the facility at the ANC’s December 13, 2008 meeting and confirmed that it will house residents who have previously been incarcerated.  He also stated that the residents may be felons. 

In addition, the announcement from the Government of the District of Columbia, “District Announces Affordable Housing and Community Development Projects for Underwriting,” describes the A.S.P.I.R.E project at 820 8th Street NE as working to “reacclimatize persons previously incarcerated as they return to the city and their families.”

Section 335.1 of the Zoning code permits an Adult Rehabilitation Home in a R-4 zone only by special exception.  

If the facility meets the definition, the ANC requests that a C of O not be granted until zoning relief is obtain.  If the facility does not meet the definition, the ANC asks DCRA to write a letter to the ANC explaining the reasoning for not classifying the facility as an Adult Rehabilitation Home.

If you have any questions, please contact Dr. Drew Ronneberg at ronneberg6a02@gmail.com or (202) 431-4305.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

February 21, 2008

Mr. David Maloney 

Historic Preservation Review Board

801 North Capitol Street, NE

Suite 3000

Washington, DC 20002

RE: HPA #07-337 (1131 D Street, NE)

Dear Mr. Maloney:

At our regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting on February 14, 2008, our Commission voted 5-0 (with five commissioners required for a quorum) to oppose the above referenced application.  We have not had the opportunity to discuss potential concerns with the applicant. The applicant accepted our invitation to present his plans to on January 15, 2008; but failed to attend.  After reviewing the draft plans, we believe the following issues must be addressed:

· This free-standing building is on an R4 designated square.  The existing structure is over the maximum 40 % lot occupancy (DCMR 403.2).  The owner of the property, Mr. Barry Johnson, is seeking to put an addition onto the west side of the existing structure.  The proposed addition will be built into a side yard which is currently vacant.  There are questions as to where his property lined ends and if the side yard is indeed part of the lot.  Based on the drawings, it appears that Mr. Johnson plans to connect his building, via the addition, to his neighbor’s (lot 836) through the creation of a party wall.  However, no letters of notice and approval from neighbors have been presented to CHRS or the ANC.  Thus, we are concerned both about the zoning implications of this addition and the lack of proper notice given to his neighbors.

· We are also unclear as to his actual property lines and design of the building.  Based on his survey, it appears the applicant may be planning to use public space in the rear for parking. Additionally, we have a few design questions (e.g., placement and number of doors, bay projecting into public space) that should be addressed.

· The existing structure has two curb cuts; on D Street, NE and the other on 11th Street, NE. We have not received any site plans that include the curb cuts or driveway/alley and would like to review the plans for these areas with Mr. Johnson

If you have any questions, please contact Ms. Annie Swingen at annieswingen6a04@gmail.com or (571) 236-5376.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

cc: 
Mrs. Nancy Metzger, CHRS

Mr. Jonathan Mellon, HPO
Mr. Gary Peterson, CHRS

Mr. Barry Johnson

February 14, 2009

Anna McLaughlin
Transportation Demand Management Coordinator
Transportation Policy and Planning Administration, DDOT
2000 14th Street NW, 7th Floor
Washington, DC 20009


Re:
DDOT Carsharing Initiative Evaluation

Dear Ms. McLaughlin:

Per your conversation with Omar Mahmud, Chair of our Transportation and Public Space Committee, please accept this letter (and email) beyond the January 31, 2008 deadline for comments.

At our regularly scheduled public meeting on February 14, 2008, our Commission voted unanimously to support DDOT’s car sharing initiative and to forward the following comments with respect to the Curbside Carsharing Evaluation completed in December 2007:

Proposal to charge carsharing partners a fee per parking spot:  Although we fully appreciate the policy reasons for charging the city’s carsharing partners such a fee, we encourage you to reconsider this proposal.  DeLania Hardy of our Transportation and Public Space Committee spoke with Ellice Perez of ZipCar, who indicated such a fee would significantly impair the company’s ability to provide carsharing services to District residents.  In addition, Ms. Hardy’s research of fifteen other jurisdictions offering similar carsharing services found none that charged such a fee.  Therefore, we believe the program’s future success will be dependent on public curbside parking spots being provided to carsharing partners free of charge.

Use of revenue generated by charging carsharing partners parking spot fees:  Although we maintain curbside parking spots should be offered to carsharing partners free of charge, should you choose to charge a fee per carsharing parking spot, please consider utilizing at least some of the revenue generated for the maintenance of carsharing parking spots, improved carshare parking spot signage, and enhanced enforcement measures such as towing.  In addition, we believe carsharing companies may be encouraged to place carsharing spots in underserved neighborhoods by lowering the parking spot fees charged for curbside spots in such neighborhoods.

Require new large-scale commercial and residential development to provide carsharing spots as a community amenity:  We also request that you look into ways of encouraging the placement of new car sharing spots in upcoming developments city-wide.

Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Omar Mahmud of our Transportation and Public Space Committee at (202) 546-1520 or familymahmud@yahoo.com.

On behalf of the Commission,

David Holmes, Vice Chair
Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Cc:
Ellice Perez, Regional Vice President ZipCar

Tommy Wells, Councilmember Ward 6


Joseph Fengler, Chair ANC 6A


Gottlieb Simon, OANC 
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Period Covered: 02/01/08 - 02/29/08

Checking Account:

Balance Forwarded $ 19,136.97
Receipts:

District Allotments
Transfers from Saving Account

©$ B

Total Receipts $ -
Total Funds Available $ 14,806.55

Disbursements:
Friends of Northeast Library (Grant) Cldt 1365
Roberta Weiner (Minutes Jan. '08) Cldt 1366
GameWear Team Sports (Grant Rosedale
Youth Institute & Rosedale Citizens Alliance)  Ck# 1367
GameWear Team Sports (Grant RYI & RCA)  Ck# 1368

225.00
120.00

1,197.00
2,868.00

hh PP ©$ B

Total Disbursements 4,410.00

Ending Balance $ 10,396.55

Savings Account:

Balance Forwarded 3$ 4,177.83
Receipts:

Interest (1/31/08)

Transfers from Checking Account

1.06

4B

Total Receipts $ 1.06
Total Funds Available $ 4,178.89
Disbursements:

Total Disbursements
Ending Balance

4B

4,178.89




ANC 6A ABL Committee

February 19, 2008

Minutes

Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm.

Committee members present:  Mary Beatty, Derrick Figures, Michael Herman, Mary Kozinski, Tish Olshefski, Richard Sundberg.  Absent:  Jeremy Marcus.

Community Members Present:  Coralie Farlee; Phil Spalding, Mike Beatty; Mark Thorp, Kelly Sheeran, Chuck Burger

I.   a. Welcome/Introductions - Committee members introduced themselves.
b. Agenda – Motion to accept agenda as amended with New Business Item B.  No objections.

II. Community Comment

A. Mark Thorp & Kelly Sheeran introduced themselves to the committee.  They purchased the building at 1108 H Street and are applying for a class CT license The space they have purchased is 700 sq feet per floor on 2 floors (about size of the pug’s first floor).  They plan a small menu of food (no room to build a kitchen).  Will be more than snack foods--sandwiches either cold or reheated in a convection oven.  First floor is a bar, lounge seating, recorded music.  Second floor they will pursue an entertainment endorsement to bring friends to spin music.  They are not seeking a dance floor (not enough space).  The owners are well-versed in sound-proofing.  They also plan to ask for a summer garden license.  They do not plan for music outside.  Anticipated name of the establishment is Little Miss Whiskey’s Golden Dollar.   The owners will come back to the next or a future meeting to make an official presentation.  

B. Phil Spalding from ANC1B02 addressed the committee.  Mr. Spalding is a commissioner in the U Street area.  This area is not significantly different than 6A.  We have parallel landscapes, zoning and background.  We have the same type of community history.  H Street is behind in development in comparison though and our nighttime economy is quiet so developing hospitality is definitely something we should be looking to do.  Density: ANC1 did try to raise the issue of the density of licenses in one specific block with the ABC board (not the density of CT licenses specifically but all licenses.)  They failed miserably as they were told that each case is considered separately.  There isn’t significant push from the community to pursue a moratorium.  CT experience has been good on U Street, unlike Adams Morgan.  They do see restaurants operating as bars but the more common issue is restaurants that become dance clubs after hours.  They currently have 70 licenses with 8 to 10 CT and 30 or so CR licenses.  A moratorium does have the potential to put a damper on development but it is probably the best way for us to go at some point in the future since the U Street experience is that ABRA only looks at certain issues in license approvals and denying one because of density probably won’t work.

III. Discussion-Old Business

A. Viggy’s Protest – Update
1. No update from ABRA.  Sale of license and transfer of license is still in the works.

B. Stickers

1. Stickers are printed and have been shipped to us.  

C. Stipulated License SOVA
1. Recommended to ANC which approved and sent a letter to ABRA.

New Business

A. Committee 2008 Goals

1. Monitor density of CT licenses along H Street, study options, communicate with community to make recommendation to ANC regarding moratorium on CT licenses.

2. Notify community of new license requests and provide opportunity for community input for each new license application.

3. Provide opportunity/forum for community to comment on every liquor license renewal in ANC6A.

4. Strive to have Voluntary Agreements signed with liquor licenses in ANC6A as they come up for renewal.

5. Continue development of recognition program for liquor establishments that sign VA’s.

6. Manage protest of liquor licenses within ANC6A.

7. Monitor and work cooperatively with H Street Class A and B retailers to support continue operation of these stores during single sale moratorium period.

8. Create information for the community regarding ANC6A liquor license process.

9. Continue to pursue regulatory process improvements at ABRA.

Mary Beatty moved acceptance of these items as our 2008 Committee Goals.  Seconded by Tish.  Unanimous.

B. Strategic Plan for Recognition Program/Sticker Distribution

1. Take out an ad in Hill papers publicizing the businesses that have the stickers.

2. Article in Hill papers as well, to explain the process and use this to achieve  part of our goal #8.

3. Hold a personal meeting to give stickers to owners.  

4. Make a presentation to next ANC meeting and have Joe Fengler  send something to other ANCs so they know what we did and why.

5. Include a listing of businesses on web site.

Mary Beatty moved that we recommend a comprehensive plan to introduce the recognition program for license holders who have signed VA’s with this ANC (advertisement, newspaper article, personal meetings, presentation, website listing).  Seconded by Michael Herman.  Unanimous. 

V.  Adjourn.  Move to adjourn 8:35 pm.   Next meeting:  March 18, 2008.

REPORT OF THE ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND ZONING

COMMITTEE OF ANC 6A 

February 20th, 2008 

Present: Commissioners: Nick Alberti, Raphael Marshall

Resident Members: Drew Ronneberg, Annie Swingen*, Barbara Halleck, Jeff Fletcher

**Meeting was conducted without a quorum of voting members, because Ms. Swingen had to leave at 8:00 pm**
Drew Ronneberg chaired the meeting. 

Community Comments

None

Status Reports

Vacant Properties. No updates.  Commissioner Alberti asked that we discuss discontinuing ANC’s support of the joint ANC 6A/6C Vacant Properties Task Force, as the group appears to be inactive.

Historic District Expansion/Creation. Annie Swingen reported that the Rosedale Survey would be completed by March 1 and that HSMS has tentatively supported the historic survey of H Street properties.

615 16th St NE.  Drew Ronneberg reported that the BZA granted the requested relief (2 variances). 

Condo Conversion and Warranties.  No updates.

H Street Connection Redevelopment.  Drew Ronneberg reported that the ANC asked the owner to develop conceptual plans for a structure that would step down to 4 stories at the street edge.

Old Business

None

130 14th St NE

Anne Adams of Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman LLP and James Jordan of RL Architects presented conceptual HPRB plans for an addition to the Brown AME church that was would house office space, Sunday school classrooms and a vestibule at the entrance of the church. Mr. Ron Jones of Brown AME was also in attendance.  The Church is seeking HPRB approval because the property is located within the Capitol Hill Historic District.  Although Brown AME has been at the site for approximately 125 years, the current building was built in 1959 and is a non-contributing structure to the Historic District.  The Church plans a one-story addition to the southern part of the property and an addition to the main entrance at the eastern end of the property. They plan to put the HVAC system in a depression on the roof that would not be visible from the street.  In addition, the Church plans to consolidate two lots in order to create an egress on the southwestern side of the new addition.   In order for the proposed building to be constructed, it will also need to obtain public space permits, as well as a variance from lot occupancy requirements and possibly a variance from parking requirements.  Commissioner Alberti noted that the addition would eliminate several existing off-street parking spaces, which would increase parking pressures on the surrounding community.

The Church said that it wanted to build the addition because the existing church only consists a sanctuary on top of a basement.  Currently, all Sunday school classes meet in the sanctuary.  The Church also feels that it needs additional office space. They emphasized that the addition was for ancillary uses and would not increase the size of the sanctuary or increase the Sunday impact on the surrounding neighborhood because the addition would not be used when services were being conducted.  The eastern addition would serve as a vestibule and will not have seating.

The Church also said that it wanted to improve the building’s wheelchair accessibility and better accommodate its aging population’s entrance into the sanctuary.  The structure doesn’t meet current building codes for accessibility, and the Church plans to build a wheelchair ramp on the southern part of the property that will be located on public space.  The proposed stairs on the eastern addition would also be located on public space.

The addition uses materials and a design that the Committee thought was compatible with the existing structure.  The Committee commended the Church and its architect for designing a sensitive addition.  

Most of the discussion centered on two issues:  the use of public space for elements of the addition and whether the eastern addition was consistent with L’Enfant’s plan for sightlines and vistas.  Commissioner Alberti thought that steps of the current structure were on public space and that the eastern addition would further encroach onto public space.  He also stated that even if the eastern addition were entirely on private land it would disrupt the existing vistas.  Dr. Ronneberg thought that as long as the addition was on private land, the ANC should base its recommendation on the architectural elements of the design and whether addition were compatible with the existing structure and the surrounding buildings.  He also thought that the new structure should not encroach onto public space.  

Because the Church did not have a plat map at the meeting, the Committee could not determine whether the proposed eastern addition would be on public space or private property.  Church representatives said that a plat map would be provided to the full ANC before the March meeting.  The Committee felt that it was unable to make a recommendation of support or opposition without the plat map and voted unanimously to ask Ms. Swingen to request a month delay of the case in front of HPRB.    

Recommendation: None.

TIF funding for H Street
The City’s RFP for dispensing $25 million in H Street TIF money was included in the agenda package.  In order to apply to the RFP, an “applicant’s project must contain not less than 10,000 square feet of retail total and not less than 5,000 square feet should be set aside for an anchor retail use…” Almost all businesses within the boundaries of ANC 6A do not meet this requirement.  Only large lots like the H Street Connection and Autozone Sites appear eligible.  The RFP also strongly encouraged applicants to obtain maximum density through the Planned Unit Development process.  While the RFP does encourage applicants to create “partnerships” with existing businesses, small business owners can only receive funding if they are part of a larger project anchored by a large landholder.

The Committee thought that small business owners should not be excluded from benefiting from a fund that was created through their tax receipts.  

Recommendation: The Committee unanimously recommends that the Commission send a letter to Mayor Fenty, Tommy Wells, Vincent Gray and Kwame Brown and other city council members asking that the current H Street TIF RFP be withdrawn and that a new one be issued that allowed all H Street business owners to apply for TIF funding.

Rewrite of the Zoning Code
Dr. Ronneberg said that the city had started a multi-year process to rewrite the City’s zoning regulations.  There will be 20 working groups formed to develop recommendations related to height measurement, parking, residential districts, commercial districts, PUDs, design requirements, etc.  He suggested that the ANC appoint individuals that would represent the ANC at the working groups.

The Committee thought that Dr. Ronneberg should send an email to the Commissioners and Committee chairs about the zoning code rewrite and solicit suggestions for representatives.  The list of the recommendations would be offered to the Commission at the next full ANC meeting.

Recommendation: The Committee unanimously recommends Dr. Ronneberg solicit suggestions from the ANC Commissioners and Committee Chairs for representatives to the Zoning Code Working Groups and make these recommendations at the full ANC meeting.
A. 1222 Maryland Ave NE

This property was issued a building permit to convert an existing rowhouse into a 4 unit building.  However, during the building’s demolition, only the façade was left standing, but it has since collapsed.  The zoning regulations allow only 2 unit buildings (flats) as a matter-of-right for new construction.  Since no structure currently exists on the site, the Committee feels that DCRA should revoke the building permits and require the owner to revise the plans to allow a flat or single family dwelling be constructed at the site.  It was also suggested that the ANC appeal the case to BZA in case DCRA decides not revoke the permits.

Recommendation:  The Committee unanimously recommends sending a letter to DCRA asking that the building permits for 1222 Maryland Ave NE be revoked and only be reissued for a 2-unit or single family dwelling structure.  The Committee also unanimously recommends that the ANC appeal the current building permits to the BZA.   

510 8th St NE

This property is located in ANC 6C, but is across the street from Commissioner Joe Fengler’s SMD.  The owner intends to make a rooftop addition, but because of previous disputes, the neighbors are distrustful of the developer. Tom Hamilton, the 6C commissioner, asked ANC 6A to appoint a person to represent the neighbors at negotiations with the property owner and act as the ANC 6A representative at the HPRB hearing.

Recommendation:  The Committee unanimously recommends that Joe Fengler appoint a ANC 6A representative to the 510 8th St. NE HPRB case.

Next Scheduled ED&Z Committee Meeting: 

Wednesday, March 19, 2008 

7-9 PM 

640 10th Street, NE 

2nd Floor - Sherwood Recreation Center

No Meeting in February
ANC6a Public Safety Committee

NOTES

Sherwood Recreation Center

February 19, 2008

Committee members present: Dr. Stephanie Nixon (Chair, Commissioner ANC6a08), Ms. Annie Swingen, Mr. Joe Bellino, Mr. Daniel Wolff

A quorum was achieved.

Dr. Nixon called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

Letters to be submitted:

1. Annie Swingen to draft a letter to the head of OUC on behalf of ANC6A 

Action items:

1. The committee voted unanimously to recommend that ANC6A accept the 2008 updated goals.

2. The committee voted unanimously to recommend that the head of the Office of Unified Communications attend a full ANC 6A meeting.

3. The committee voted unanimously to support the nomination of Darlene DeGraffenreidte to the Public Safety Committee.

4. The committee voted unanimously to shift to quarterly meetings, however, agreeing to meet separately as needed.

Discussion of Office of Unified Communications (OUC)

Dr. Nixon continued to the discussion regarding the inconsistent coding of calls made to the police. Committee members agreed that improper coding can lead to life or death situations and we cannot conduct an objective review of the responsiveness of MPD due to the unreliable coding of calls. In addition to the committee vote to invite the head of OUC to a full ANC meeting, the following recommendations were presented:

· Request for publicly stated guidelines/criteria used by OUC operators

· Committee members and Commissioners draft quests for OUC

· Establish how OUC determined the reliability and validity of calls taken (i.e., is there some sort of quality control? Do they review calls and cross-check with how they are categorized?)

· Can callers receive tracking numbers (similar to how 727-1000 calls were tracked)? This would increase the level of accountability on the part of OUC/DCPS

· Can OUC/DCPS introduce a web-based method of reporting (again, with tracking/reference numbers) similar to other DC municipal services?

Crimestoppers and texting in Boston

Mr. Bellino introduced information to the committee regarding “texting” of police tips in Boston. Boston PD routes texts to a specific account and can be done anonymously. According to Boston PD, they will not look into who sent a text, however, as tips are assigned a tracking number, those who text in information can receive a $1000 reward if their tip leads to an arrest. 

Given that the program began in 2007, more research needs to be conducted regarding the efficacy of this new method of communicating tips to the police, however, the committee agreed to this is program that deserves more exploration. Specifically, this might be useful to MPD regarding high and low profile cases. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 PM.

ANC 6A Transportation and Public Space Committee Meeting Minutes
Capitol Hill Towers (900 G St NE)

February 18, 2008

 

1.  Meeting called to order at 7:10 pm

a. Committee members present: Lance Brown, Marlon Smoker and Omar Mahmud (Chair)

b. Committee members absent: DeLania Hardy, Diane Hoover, Sean Lovitt and Warner Sterling

c. Also in attendance were ANC 6A Commissioners Raphael Marshall and Bill Schultheiss, and Eskander Cumbay, the owner of 1900 Constitution Avenue NE.

d. Per Commissioner Marshalls’s request, Mr. Mahmud made a motion that the committee add discussion of vending machines on public space at 910 13th Street NE to the agenda under New Business.  The motion passed without objection.

e. Mr. Mahmud also made a motion that the committee address the curb cut at 1900 Constitution Avenue NE first on the agenda as a courtesy to Mr. Cumbay, the property owner.  The motion passed without objection.

2.  Community Comment - None

3.  Announcements

a. Mr. Mahmud informed the committee that DDOT’s Streetscape Construction Office for the H Street, Starburst and Benning Road projects will be located at 1322A H Street NE.

4.  Old Business

a. Review Outstanding Committee Action Items

i. Mr. Mahmud passed around and read a spreadsheet he prepared detailing committee-related requests the ANC has yet to receive a response to (attached).

ii. Regarding the utility meters installed on public space issue, Commissioner Schultheiss recommended we make clear we are also seeking clarification on whether the current regulations require the extremely large utility meters we have seen installed of late in locations such as 29 15th Street NE and 1319 Constitution Avenue NE.  Mr. Mahmud responded that this query will be apparent in the original letters we sent on this issue, which will be forwarded should we choose to send a letter following up on all outstanding items.

iii. Regarding our request for a Transportation Management Plan for H Street, the committee expressed heightened concern on this issue due to recent efforts by DDOT to change meter enforcement hours and given the impending streetscape construction projects.

iv. Commissioner Schultheiss informed the committee the traffic calming petitions for 12th and 13th Street NE were forwarded to DDOT later than expected.  Therefore, he recommended we remove this item since DDOT has not been given a chance to respond or take action.  The committee agreed with this recommendation.

v. Regarding illegal parking at Horace & Dickies, Commissioner Marshall reported the parking situation seems to be getting better, although some have complained that police cars are now parking on the sidewalk while patronizing the restaurant.  Mr. Mahmud recommended we should still request a response on this issue since no formal follow-up has been received.  The committee agreed with this position.

1. Along this same vain, Commissioner Schultheiss recommended we work with ANC 6C to send a letter regarding public space parking violations along the entire corridor (citing examples).  The committee agreed it would be more appropriate to take this issue up in March.

vi. Commissioner Schultheiss recommended adding our request for change to curbside parking restrictions along Florida Avenue NE (from 7th to H Street) to the list.  This request was forwarded to DDOT sometime in the Spring of 2007.  The committee was in agreement.

vii. Mr. Smoker recommended we request a pedestrian signal light at 9th Street and Maryland Avenue.  Commissioner Schultheiss recommended we send a separate letter and broaden the request to include the issue of pedestrian signals not being aimed and secured properly.

viii. Mr. Mahmud made a motion that the committee recommend the ANC send a letter to appropriate city agencies asking for follow up within 30 days on outstanding action items, excluding the traffic calming request, but including the request for follow-up on changes to Florida Avenue curbside parking restrictions.  Mr. Mahmud volunteered to draft the letter.

1. Mr. Brown seconded the motion and it passed without objection.

5.  New Business

a. Illegal Fences in Public Space

i. Per Diane Hoover’s request, Mr. Mahmud asked the committee to consider requesting public space enforcement with respect to illegal fences installed in public space.  More specifically, Ms. Hoover is concerned about the fence installed at 21th and I Street NE.

ii. Mr. Brown pointed out that fences in front yards are to be no more than 42 inches in height.  The committee agreed that this fence appears to be higher than 42 inches.

iii. Committee members pointed out that the fence has been installed at this location quite a long time and that we may want to consider limiting our enforcement requests to new potential violations.  The committee agreed it would be more prudent to seek enforcement in situations where the property owner is about to install an illegal fence, as opposed to these older violations.  That way the committee will have a set standard with which to seek enforcement thus avoiding the appearance of it picking and choosing which violations to address.

iv. No motions were brought to address this issue.

b. Consideration of Application for Curb Cut and Driveway at 1900 Constitution Avenue NE

i. The committee looked over Mr. Cumbay’s curb cut application materials and pictures of the property provided by Mr. Mahmud (attached), and asked Mr. Cumbay questions about his request.

ii. Mr. Cumbay pointed out that the curb cut would allow for three to four off-street parking spaces while taking away no curbside parking spots since current restrictions allow for no curbside parking alongside his property.  In addition, a little further up the street where parking is allowed, the curbside spots have been designated Ward 7 and 6 RPP so it is quite difficult for residents to find parking.  Mr. Cumbay reports that many Ward 7 residents park here for RFK events and Metro.

iii. Commissioner Schultheiss pointed out that the surrounding neighborhood is less dense than most in our ANC (near RFK, no houses across the street, no row houses on this block, etc.) and that other similar curb cuts exist in the area.

iv. Mr. Smoker noted that the driveway and curb cut width in the plans is quite wide (fifteen feet), which is a concern for him.  He suggested Mr. Cumbay narrow this to no more than ten feet.  Mr. Cumbay agreed to make this adjustment.  In addition, Mr. Mahmud pointed out that narrowing the driveway will help prevent residents from parking on the driveway path, which is a common concern in our ANC.

v. Mr. Brown made a motion that the committee recommend the ANC support Mr. Cumbay’s application on the condition that Mr. Cumbay’s application materials be modified to reflect installation of a driveway and curb cut no more than 10 feet in width.  Mr. Brown volunteered to draft the letter.

1. Mr. Smoker seconded the motion and it passed without objection.

c. Consideration of Potential Public Space Violation at 910 13th Street NE

i. One of Commissioner Marshall’s SMD residents alerted him to nuisance activity stemming from the vending machines currently on public space in front of this property, a former liquor store that is no longer in operation.

ii. The committee discussed what could be done to determine a) if the machines are indeed on public space, b) if so, whether the machines’ owner has a valid public space permit and c) what action the committee can take.

iii. Commissioner Marshall volunteered to investigate whether a proper public space permit has been issued for these machines.  Mr. Mahmud recommended he contact the public space division and ask for help obtaining this information.  Mr. Marshall agreed to inform the committee of the results of his research.

iv. Mr. Mahmud made a motion that the committee recommend the ANC send a letter seeking public space enforcement, the content of which will depend on the results of Commissioner Marshall’s research.  Mr. Mahmud volunteered to draft the letter.

1. Mr. Brown seconded the motion and it passed without objection.

6.  Additional Community Comment - None

7.  Adjourn meeting at 8:10 pm
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September 13, 2007 (via email)

Department of Parks and Recreation

Attn: Clark Ray, Director

3149 16th Street, NW
Washington, DC 20010

Re:
Kingsman Field Repair Post Condo Construction

Dear Mr. Clark,

First, welcome to the job.  We are anticipating great things from your stewardship of DPR.  Given that you are new, we are writing to bring you up to speed on a park that is near and dear to our hearts – Kingsman Field located between the 1300 block of E and D Streets, Northeast.  Approximately 5 years ago, DPR sodded the field, rebuilt the fencing, and installed a sprinkler system.  Following this project, DPR failed to adequately maintain the property.

Two years ago an agreement was made with the Fountainhead Company, builders of the Lincoln Park Terrace condominium located at the corner of 13th Street and D Street to utilize an approximately 5,000 square foot area of the park for construction staging.  The agreement stipulated that the field would be restored to its preexisting condition once the work was completed.  DPR has a checkered history at Kingsman Field so we want to make sure that the agreement is enforced and the field is restored.

In fairness to the developer of the condos, it needs to be stated that the field was not in good condition before the construction started.  The grass was dead in places, DPR failed to mow the field on a regular basis, and many of the trees had been damaged by vandalism.  DPR also allowed the newly installed sprinkler system to lapse into disuse and its control box was vandalized as well.  Unfortunately for the community, due to the lack of inspection and maintenance, it is not clear if the sprinkler system was fully functioning at the time the condo construction began, therefore it will be impossible to hold the contractor accountable for any damage that may have occurred to the sprinkler system during construction.

Nonetheless, we write to ask that you ensure the contractor restores the field and the fencing as agreed to. As of this writing the contractor has placed sod on the disturbed ground, completed the fence along the western edge of the field, and planted a number of trees to replace trees that were previously on site.

We want to remind DPR that the fence along E Street needs to be restored and new fence needs to be constructed along the northern boundary adjacent to the alley and condo property.  Prior to the construction a gate existed on E Street at the alley and the community expects that these will be restored as well.

DPR has been asked on numerous occasions over the past 3 years for copies of the Kingsman Field Renovation Plans.  These plans have never been found or provided to us.  Upon completion of the contractors restoration work, we ask that DPR repair the sprinkler control box and inspect the sprinkler system to ensure that it is working order and that the sprinkler system be actually utilized to prevent further degradation of the property.

Moving forward we would like to partner with you to develop a plan to restore the entire site to a park worthy of a world class city.  

This is an important space for a wide range of activites including youth baseball and soccer, basketball, and recreational dog exercise.  It is an important community gathering space as it is the largest DPR owned park within ANC6A that is not controlled via a recreational center.  

We are looking forward to working with you to make Kingsman Field a valuable neighborhood asset.

Sincerely
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Commissioner William Schultheiss

Commissioner Mary Beatty

ANC 6A 06




ANC 6A 05

1225 F Street, NE



1228 Duncan Place, NE

Cc: Joe Fengler, Chair ANC 6A

       Honorable Council Member Wells, Ward 6
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